A resolution in honor of Renee Bernard
for her service to the Executive Board 

and our members

October 9, 2008
WHEREAS Renee Bernard has announced that she needs to step down from her position as third vice president of the Executive Board of the Newspaper Guild-CWA of Albany;

AND WHEREAS Renee has served on the board for the past three years, bringing her warmth, humor and care for her colleagues to our meetings;

AND WHEREAS Renee has been a “director of first impressions” for the union during her tenure and has helped project an image of the union that is helpful, friendly and caring;

AND WHEREAS Renee has maintained her good cheer through extraordinarily difficult times, coping with the ill health of both her parents yet remaining steadfastly loyal and dedicated to both her job and her union;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Newspaper Guild- CWA of Albany pause in its deliberations to pay tribute to Renee Bernard for her years of service, for her wonderful personality and charm, and for her unwavering support for our union and her colleagues;

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a copy of this resolution, suitably framed, be presented to Renee Bernard as a token of our great appreciation.

Approved unanimously by the Executive Board
